
 

Croydon Camera Club Newsletter – 18 January 2020 

Chairman’s Viewpoint 

The SurveyMonkey results for the presentation by Ady Kerry this week tell their own story.  Almost 

everyone who responded enjoyed his talk about sports photography.  We had a fascinating insight into 

the approach of a jobbing photographer, much of which was relevant to other types of photography. 

A special for our 130th anniversary this year will be a Wratten Lecture, when we invite a top 

photographer to speak and invite members of the public.  We are delighted to have Mark Bauer who on 

18 March will give a talk entitled “From Dawn to Dusk - Light in Landscape Photography” in which he 

explores how best to work with the different quality of light throughout the day.  To cover the higher 

than usual costs involved, entry will be by ticket only at £5 each.  Put the date in your diary and invite 

friends and family.  It will be an exceptional evening. 

For more information about Mark, see his website:  https://markbauerphotography.com/ 

In other news, as part of our anniversary celebrations Amateur Photographer is featuring us in its “Join 

the Club” series of articles.  Look out for the edition dated 12 April.  The write-up will include photos by 

members and we need to send in a selection of our work.  Submit up to three full sized images for 

consideration via PhotoEntry by 24 February. 

On Tuesday, 21 January, the club will be competing in the SLF colour print Plate competition which is 

being held at West Wickham Photographic Society at 8:00 pm.  See the link below for the address.  A 

number of us are going, so why not join us to support the club and see work from other clubs. 

https://www.wwphotosoc.org.uk/ 

Fancy a trip to photograph the dramatic landscape of Skye?  The club is going there next month.  Full 

details are on the forum. 

http://forums.croydoncameraclub.org.uk/viewtopic.php?f=4&t=3052 

Finally, a reminder of the forthcoming SPA Biennial Exhibition.  You will need to bring your prints and 

entry fees to the meeting on 29 January.  Further details are on the forum, link below. 

http://forums.croydoncameraclub.org.uk/viewtopic.php?f=4&t=3310 

Club Matters 

Mobile Phone Competition – 22 January 2020 

A reminder about the mobile phone image competition.  Judged by Graham Land, the top image will 

receive a prize which I have donated.  Entries, via PhotoEntry, close at midnight Monday, 20 January. 

Links for PhotoEntry and Instructions 

https://compent.photoentry.uk/compent/ 

http://croydoncameraclub.org.uk/WebSiteArchive/PhotoEntryGuidance.pdf 

 

Mike Farley 

Chairman 
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